CITY OF LATIMER

PO BOX 744

LATIMER, IOWA 50452

Telephone: (641)579-6452
Email Address:  latimercityhall@gmail.com
Mayor:  Mark Johansen
City Clerk:  Melissa Simmons

The Latimer City Council met in regular session on Wednesday, February 12, 2020 at Latimer City Hall.  Mayor Mark Johansen called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm with Randy DeBour, Catherine Crooks, Landon Plagge, Eric Bruns and Shaun Koenen answering roll call.  

Mayor Johansen led all in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Plagge made a motion to approve the agenda as printed and was seconded by Bruns.  Motion passed unanimously.


The Director of City Maintenance reported that he has been busy moving snow and changing a couple of water meters out.


The City Clerk reported that we received the DNR permit to do the pitless adapter on the water shed and has notified Mort’s Water.  She has registered for the IMFOA Conference and software class on April 15-17.


DeBour made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting on January 8, 2020 and was seconded by Crooks.  Motion passed unanimously.


Crooks made a motion to approve the bills to be paid and was seconded by Koenen.  Motion passed unanimously.


The Council review the Budget Report, Revenue Report and Fund Balance Report with questions for the clerk.


During routine maintenance issue discussion, Bruns made a motion to purchase 2 new tires for the pickup.  This motion was seconded by DeBour and passed unanimously.


Also, under routine maintenance issues, discussion about the expiring garbage truck warranty resulted in a motion made by Plagge and seconded by Crooks to approve the purchase of a new extended warranty.  The terms of the new warranty include:  36 months/150,000 miles for $4,266; Additional Components package for $1,248 for years 2 and 3; Exhaust After Treatment for $1,248 per year; and Transmission and Rear Axle package for $770.  This motion passed unanimously.

DeBour reported that he has had some complaints about parking on South Donovan Street particularly around the daycare area.  After some discussion, DeBour made a motion to make the west side of Donovan from Charles Street to South Street no parking.  This motion was seconded by Landon and passed with a majority vote as Koenen voted nay.


Two applications were submitted for Property Tax Abatement.  The first one - Morton Investment (Mort’s Water).  After review of the application, Crooks made a motion to approve Morton Investment’s application and was seconded by Bruns.  This motion passed unanimously.  

The second application was submitted by Clayton Crawford.  After review of this application, Bruns made a motion to approve the application submitted by Clayton Crawford and was seconded by Plagge.  The motion passed unanimously.


At 7:00 pm, Plagge made a motion to open the public hearing regarding the max property tax levy and was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote.  Public hearing was open with one citizen present.  After some discussion and comments, Plagge made a motion to close the hearing at 7:10 pm.  This motion was seconded by Bruns.  Public hearing closed with a unanimous roll call vote.


Following the public hearing a motion to approve Resolution 2020-02, approval of the max levy rate for Fiscal year 2021 was set at $12.17641, was made by Plagge and seconded by Koenen.  Resolution passed with a unanimous roll call vote.


After approving the max levy rate for fiscal year 2021, the public hearing for the fiscal year 2021 budget was set with Resolution 2020-03 for March 11, 2020 at 7 pm.  This resolution was approved with a motion by DeBour and seconded by Crooks and passed with a unanimous roll call vote.


A public hearing will be held on March 11, 2020, following the budget hearing and approval, regarding the alley vacation between Koenen Lawn Care and Latimer Auction.  This resolution was approved with a motion made by Plagge and seconded by DeBour.  Resolution passed with the following roll call vote: DeBour:  Aye, Crooks:  Aye; Plagge:  Aye; Bruns:  Aye; Koenen – abstained due to conflict of interested. 

Kim Price, Brad Shupe (both with Franklin General Hospital) and Reed Wessman (architect for Franklin General Hospital) gave a presentation on the new Franklin Medical Center Clinic to be built in Latimer.  

Bruns made a motion at 7:45 pm to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by Koenen.  Motion passed unanimously.

___________________________

Mark Johansen, Mayor

ATTEST:

___________________________

Melissa Simmons, City Clerk

